
July 25, 2023 
 

The regular scheduled meeting was called to order by President Dan Parker at 6:00 pm. 

Members present were Arnie Housenga, Rod Decker, Joe Raaymakers, Floyd Steines and 

Brian Conzett.  

 

Minutes from the last meeting were reviewed, motion to approve by Raaymakers, 2nd by 

Steines and passed. 

 

Financials were presented by Winkel, motion to approve by Conzett, 2nd by Steines and 

passed.  

 

Grounds and Greens - The greens have been stressed due to the heat and lack of rain but are 

slowly coming back. 

 

Sports - One of our golf carts needed repairs of $1100 and the utility cart needed a new battery, 

Labor Day Tournament is coming up. 

The club championship was played but there was an issue with spectators riding along with 

players. This will no longer be allowed due to the verbal distractions it caused. 

 

Buildings - Joe Gannon has the bid for cementing the floor to the new addition to the cart shed. 

 

Bar and Grill - Had 3 Rivers group and a Ladies tournament which brought $4000 to the club 

this month. 

Lockers in the restrooms are available at $10 per year rental. Locks put on and not paid the 

rental fee will be cut off. 

 

Old business - AED finally came in after being backordered for months. It is located at the bar 

along with a 1st aid kit.   

Our 6 new carts are expected to be delivered in September. 

 

New Business - We discovered a scam that was being used at the club. A member was allowing 

his friends to sign in as him. The person who signed in was also playing with another member. 

The 3 collude to have their friends play for free. The member who was allowing his friends to 

sign on as him had his membership revoked and was banned from the club for stealing services 

of playing, The person who had signed in as the member was sent a bill for green fees and 

banned from the club for life. The member who played with the false member was warned and if 

another infraction occurred, his membership will be revoked and banned from playing this 

course.  

All members of the club are part owners and as such must enforce the rules to make everyone 

accountable and keep our costs down and maximize our profits. All of us have a duty to make 

this club the best place we can. The Board is trying to make everything fair for everyone and 

use our budgeted money wisely, but we need everyone’s help.  

 



Motion to adjourn by Raaymaker, seconded by Steines and passed.  

 

Respectfully submitted by Brian Conzett, secretary.  


